


November 20, 2023 

Trevor Estlow 
Planning & Building Dept. 
3015 H Street 
Eureka CA95501 

Dear Trevor, 

It has been brought to my attention that a coastal development permit was needed by SN Indianola 
LLC to remove Dead and Dying trees on the property. I have reviewed the approved CALFIRE permit 
1-23EX-00780-HUM by SN Indianola LLC. It was reviewed and signed by the CALFIRE Forest Practice
Manager Eric Hedge on September 21, 2023. The landowner followed the correct action and filed the 
10% Exemption correctly with the proper agency. This is a landowner driven letter with the
instructions placed on the exemption itself. The exemption form notes a 10 day window for the
Coastal Special Treatment Area. As per the "limitations or requirements - Item 1" noted within the
approved permit, that before commencement of timber operations, the Director shall have up to 10 
calendar days from the date of the receipt to accept or reject the notice of timber operations within
the Coastal Special Treatment Area. This statement within the permit follows from the following rule;

921.2 Exemptions from Timber Harvesting Plan Requirements [Coast, Special Treatment Area] 
To ensure that the protection necessary to maintain the integrity of Coastal Commission Special 
Treatment 
Areas is achieved, the following requirements shall apply to the Timber Operations exempt from filing 
of 
THPs under 14 CCR 1038. 

(a) The requirements of 14 CCR 921.l(a) and (b) shall apply with the exception that, at the discretion
of
the Director, an initial inspection may not be required. Harvesting of Christmas trees are exempt from
timber
marking requirements.
(b) The Director shall acknowledge in writing, and within 10 days, acceptance or rejection of the notice
of
Timber Operations. Timber Operations shall not commence until the Director's acceptance has been

received by the person who filed the notice.
(c) The requirements of PRC 4585, Completion Report, and PRC 4587, Stocking Reports, shall apply to
exempt operations within the Coastal Commission Special Treatment Areas

CALFIRE followed 921.1 and has alerted all agencies including the Coastal Commission and Humboldt 
County with the adoption of CAL TREES, a statewide database. All permits within the coastal zone are 
displayed with a banner for action or inaction. The agencies have the right to contact CALFIRE and 
provide assistance in determining if the project is accepted or rejected. Since there was no Coastal 
Commission nor Humboldt County request to delay or reject the permit. it is my belief that the Coastal 
Commission has been given notice and provided inaction through the normal channels. 

Stephen Hohman, RPF 2652 
Hohman and Associates Forestry Consulting, Inc. 
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